



KEYSTONE VALLEY FIRE DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES JULY 21, 2015 DRAFT

The regular meeting of the KVRFD was held at the KVFD Central Station’s meeting room at 7:00pm.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Scott at 7:01pm.

Present:

Chuck Persch, Stephanie Silvernail, Ray Stackhouse, Vicki Florian, Ray Campbell, Jared Dalmas, Brian Gathercole, Ed Haas
Minutes: 

Minutes of the June 16, 2015 meeting were reviewed.  Motion: Motion made by Stephanie Silvernail, seconded by Ray Campbell to approve the minutes as written.  Approved by all.
Update from Fire Company Representatives:
Reports were handed out and emailed to townships and they attended the township meetings.
Fair was good, profit was $5,250.00, spent more on fireworks this year.

Martins Corner is still up for sale, someone is interested, probably will put Atglen Building up for sale.

Committee was formed to investigate a new rescue truck; FD will be looking into the needs and use.  Chuck Persch asked if they would be going after a grant, Jared said yes but will not be able to until September.

Grants – Did receive a small grant from FM Global Corporation for $2,157.00 for fire prevention literature.

State Fire/EMS closed out 6/30/15, FEMA Grant still in process, MAP Grant – waiting on disbursement which was handed over this month.  

Treasurer’s Report:

A treasurer’s report of bills for the month of June 2015 was read by Treasurer Vicki Florian.
Motion: Motion was made to accept treasurer’s report as read and approve the bills by Chuck Persch, seconded by Stephanie Silvernail - Approved by all.
Fire Administrator’s Report:
Ray S. received an email from Barry Edwards of West Sadsbury Township about a few grammer errors in the bylaws which he fixed and he had clean copies of the agreement between the fire company and district and the bylaws which were signed by Ed Haas Co-Chair and Vicki Florian Secretary/Treasurer.
Budget: Ray S. stated that the 2016 CPI increase is estimated at 1.7%. He stated that the increases have not been done according to the adopted format over the first few years, so we went over the way that the increase should be made, after discussion with the 1.7% the total would be $333,417.00. The FD is requesting an increase above that of $18,318.00 to overcome a projected increase in the budget due to increases in workman’s comp and accounting costs.  The supervisors of each municipality will take this back for discussion in their meetings as is required by the bylaws.  Ray S. said that the FD and he will come to the municipality’s budget meetings if invited to discuss.
Public meeting is scheduled with Sadsbury Township on 7/28/15 at 7:00pm.  There a 4 items on the agenda to be discussed.

Motion: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Chuck Persch, seconded by Ray Campbell.  Approved by all.
Meeting adjourned at 8:11pm.

Next Meeting: August 18, 2015
Respectfully Submitted: July 22, 2015 Vicki Florian, Secretary

